
Club Service Assistance for BOC Kew. 

With Christmas approaching, our help is again sought by 
Boroondara Community Outreach for donations of toiletries, and 
non-perishable food items to make up Christmas “hampers” for at 
least 500 recipients.  With the shut-down, the need is greater this 
year. 

BOC is run at the Uniting Church Hall in Highbury Grove Kew by 
Rev. Natalie Dixon-Manu and supports those in local rooming 
houses and others in great need.  In past years BOC have 
provided a sit down hot lunch each Tuesday, and our club have 
assisted them with the annual Christmas Dinner.  Under the 
Covid-19 restrictions, all meals this year have been take-away. 

Please refer to the attached list of items desired. 
Further details are available on the BOC website – 

www.bcokew.org/christmas-2020 

Because we are not likely to meet at Kew Golf Club this year, we 
ask that your donations be left at one of  3 locations when you are 
travelling through the area. 

1.  All members (14) living south of Whitehorse Rd are requested 
to take them to Pres. Greg’s home. This covers postcodes 3122,  
  3123,  3124, 3126  &  3127 . 

2.  All members (9) living north of Whitehorse Rd and west of  
Burke Rd are requested to take them to Ted Wilkin’s home.  This 
covers post code  3101 . 

3.  All members (28) living north of Whitehorse Rd & east of Bourke 
Rd are requested to take them to Hugo’s home.  This covers post 
codes 3079,  3103,  3104,  3105,  3108,  3109, 3127  and  3130 . 

We have 5 members living on the other side of the Yarra River and 
if travelling near any of our club members; please drop off your 
donations by prior arrangement. 

We aim to complete this collection and deliver the items to 
Highbury Grove around Friday 4th December. 
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